

Snoflies Minutes

March 2, 2020

Approve last minutes – Read by Todd

Motion to approve by Will. Second by Joel Frost

Treasurers report

- Report passed around
- The last big bill was for the rear diff.
- Working with the accountant.
- \$4300 trail improvement fund received.
 - Used for trail signs
- 1 more payment due for the tucker (Groomer)
- Sitting pretty good

Will motioned to approve, second by James

Trails & Maintenance

- Trail audit review
 - Need more trail markers in fields. This was the big issue
 - Cautions need to be right at the approach. Not way before
 - Big arrows need to be used right at the turn
- Trail signing review - thanks all who helped with signing.
 - Would be nice to do it in one shot.
 - Be organized
- Trail signing course
 - On-line course roughly 1 hour long
 - Good for 3 years
 - Anyone planning on signing should take the course. So all the members....
- Assigned trail sections?
 - Think about options and discuss further later.
- 2 or so members who organize trail signing?
 - Split the trail system into loops. Each delegate takes a section?
- Ideas to improve signing - purpose built sleighs, etc. signs need to stand upright.
 - Custom sled with 3 50 gallon drums
- About 500 signs ready for pickup at snoman office
 - Anyone head up NE Winnipeg?
 - Todd is going on Wednesday. Will pickup
- Order more stakes and trail markers for next season.
 - 1000 markers
 - 1000 trail signs
 - Motioned by Ryan, second by Joel
- Sign cleanup once we close for the season.
 - Get rid of the old brown signs, the broken ones. Remove signs from broken stakes for reuse
- Current condition
 - Most area's are pretty rough.
 - Shut it down?
 - Motioned by Will. Second by James
 - Keep updating the chat with what you have done

New Trail proposal Sperling - Kane - Myrtle – Roland

- Adds 19 miles
- Would drop the Homewood loop.
- Vote to make a proposal. Will to take to Central Meeting. All in favor, no one opposed
- Ryan Motioned, Second by Marcel

Shelter updates

- Carman still looking good.
 - Lots of wood still
- Miami?
 - Walters role. Not at meeting

Mogul Master update

- Looking into options with Walinga on building sponsor sign rack. Make sure operator view is good. Design is key.
 - Motioned by James. Second by Ryan
- Huge improvement from old one
- Had a few issues though. Some hydraulic leaks. Poor design by TSI?

Tucker update

- Discussion - Upgrade to newer tucker / tracked tractor for 2022
 - Would cost us \$60,000.00 in tracks, which are getting very tired.
 - Ryan working on getting prices for leasing, renting, buying new.
 - 2015 Slightly bigger tucker with bigger blade is roughly \$200,000.00

Poker Derby

- \$3600.00 in admission and donations.
 - 1st - Brian Cox
 - 2nd – Kurt Kozak
 - 3rd – Taylor Fox
- +- 90 riders
- Need to look into our advertising. See where we need to spend money. Radio ad needs to be 3 weeks earlier. Road signs-Marcel has one we can use.
- Look at dates. Try not to schedule with other clubs

Community Donation

- Roland Fire Department

Questions / Anything else

- Kiosks. Look at making some more.
- Do we have a separate account to put savings away for buying new stuff?
 - Not really. 1 account
- Ryan term ends this year. Need a new treasurer. Voting will be in October.

Next meeting

- March 30, 2020